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Shane Crawford appointed to CCA Board 
 

Waratah-Wynyard Council General Manager, Shane Crawford, has been appointed 

as a Director of the Cradle Coast Authority (CCA) for a four-year term commencing 

on the 1st of June 2020. Mr Crawford will replace outgoing Burnie City Council General 

Manager, Andrew Wardlaw, on the CCA Board.  

 

Chief Representative, Mayor Jan Bonde welcomed the appointment and thanked Mr 

Wardlaw for his service. 

 

“The General Managers from across our region were unanimous in recommending 

Shane, and the Representatives were very pleased to appoint him. Andrew will be 

sadly missed, as I know his contribution has been greatly valued by our Board and 

CEO. I thank him for his service and wish him all the very best for the future” said Mayor 

Bonde. 

 

“The Cradle Coast Authority has a clear, revitalised direction and I look forward to 

representing our region’s General Managers as part of the Board” Mr Crawford stated. 

“It is imperative that the CCA continues to help Member Councils achieve strong 

regional outcomes in the coming years.” 

 

Mr Crawford was appointed General Manager of Waratah-Wynyard Council in 

December 2017. Prior to that he held senior roles at Devonport City and Burnie City 

Councils and worked in private industry human resource management. He is the 

President of Cricket North-West and a Board Member at Our Lady of Lourdes School. 
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